Kerr-Tar Regional Council of Governments
 Executive Board of Directors Meeting
                                                        May 15, 2025
                                                             Via Zoom 

Members Present 

	John Alston
	Leo Kelly 
	

	Peter Baker 
	Danny Wright
	

	Roxanne Bragg
	Betty Wright 
	

	Jimmy Clayton (Alternate)
	
	

	Tony Cozart
	
	

	Walter Gardner
	
	 

	Zelodis Jay 
	
	 

	Angelena Kearney-Dunlap 
	

	


	
	
	


COG Staff:



Others:
Diane Cox



Jim Wrenn, Attorney





Christa Hight 



 

Donna Lee 




Cindy Pernell
Call to Order
Chairperson Betty Wright called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM and welcomed members.  Ms. Wright asked Christa Hight, COG staff to call role.  Role was called with 10 member’s present and 1 alternate; quorum was met. 
Approval of Flex Holiday
Chairperson Wright asked for the pleasure of the Board with regard to the approval of a Flex Holiday of the employee’s choice to be observed on a federally recognized holiday or employee’s birthday. Eligible holidays include: Washington’s Birthday, Juneteenth or Columbus Day.
Motion #1

A motion was made by Roxanne Bragg to approve the Flex Holiday. Leo Kelly seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
2025-2026 Budget Presentation
Chairperson Wright asked Executive Director Diane Cox to move forward with presenting the proposed 2025-2026 budget presentation. Ms. Cox started the presentation by noting that she still has not received a notice of grant funding from the federal government for EDA funding, The Department of Health and Human Services for funding for the Aging Program and the NC Department of Commerce for Workforce funding, acknowledging this to be the most difficult budget she has had to create since becoming Executive Director. Highlights from the budget include no COLA for the employees, however once funding confirmations are received, there may be request to reinstate a COLA or request a one-time bonus for staff. Currently the proposed budget is based on current year funding with an across the board 10% decrease anticipated with the federal, state and local funds estimating at $ 5.9 million. There is also a slight increase in fringe benefits, a decrease in Indirect Cost Rate of 2% and no new staff positions. Ms. Cox did point out that her main goal was to be able to keep existing staff as well as provide existing benefits.
Motion #2

Danny Wright moved that the 2025-2026 Proposed Budget be recommended to the COG Board as presented. Peter Baker seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 

Other Business

No other business report. 
Adjournment 

Motion # 3
Motion made by Angelena Kearney-Dunlap to adjourn. Zelodis Jay seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia S. Cox, Executive Director

Secretary to the Board of Directors
